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MEETINGS SCHEDULED! BYLAWS revised, 25 year Plan reviewed, TIP modified, etc. PLEASE see Mobile MPO Updates. There was a 
TCC/CAC (of the Mobile MPO) meeting on January 8th, a BPAC meeting is scheduled on January 15th at noon, a MOBILE MPO 
MEETING on January 22, at 10:00 AM and a Public meeting on the Draft 25 year Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) on 
Wednesday, January 29th 4-6:30 in the SARPC Board Room.  Funding for Roadway Safety Tools deadline is next week; see Funding 
Opportunities.  
You think electric scooters are Just For Fun? UBER debuts it’s all electric FLYING TAXI In The News.  
 

Check out ALGO Traffic before you travel!   

 www.mobilempo.org    Check us out on FACEBOOK  

SARPC Transportation Video, this is what we do HERE 

Want to know what other SARPC departments do?  
Planning and Community Development 

Area Agency on Aging 

Employment and Economic Development 

  

Anthony Johnson, Monica Williamson, Tom Piper, and Kevin Harrison, PTP 

  

Mobile MPO Updates 

 
•      Mobile MPO will meet on January 22nd, 10:00 AM in the SARPC Board Room  

•      The BPAC will meet on January 15th, at noon in the 2nd Floor Transportation Dept 

•      There is a Public Meeting concerning the 25 Year Long Range Transportation Plan on 
January 29th, 4PM-6:30PM in the SARPC Board Room 

 
This week the Technical Coordinating Committee / Citizens Advisory Committee (TCC/CAC) met.  The Bylaws were discussed as we 
are cleaning up our (TCC/CAC) Bylaws and committee composition.  If you are a MPO Member, or an agency on the TCC/CAC, 
please take time to review the  Bylaws and who sits on the committee.  
 
Other items on the agenda of the MPO and the advisory meetings include a couple of cost increases in the Transportation Improvement 
Program. The cost increases are for the following projects:  
 

•        CN 100049566 Replace Bridge Westbound Over Tensaw –Spanish River from $ 24,841,688 to $35,165,857, funded with Federal Bridge 
Funds,  

 

•        CN 100060154 SR 158 Extension Lott Road Overpass and Jug Handle from $20,000,000 to $25,161,677 funded with National Highway 
Funds.  

 
The two ATRIPII awards need to be added to the TIP:  
 

• CN Phase 1 to Widen AL-158 from 2 Lanes to 4 Lanes from Mile Post 7.75 to Spartan Drive in City of Saraland  $4,741,885.95 
 

• CN  Intersection Improvements, Including Adding Roundabout at SR-188 and Irvington Bayou La Batre Highway Target Start Date : 
1/1/2020  Engineers Estimate : $246,923.00 City of  Bayou La Batre 

 

• Also on the Agenda will be a STP Attributable realignment. Additional lanes on Zeigler Blvd from Forest Hill to Athey has had a recent 
cost increase from $17,650,000 to  $20,812,530,  leaving the STP Attributable schedule out of balance.  We will have to move  Additional 
lanes on Three Notch Road from Schillinger Road to McDonald Road out from FY 2023 to FY 2024; that requires a MPO resolution.   

 

• 100052463 (UT) Three Notch Road, Schillinger Rd to McDonald Rd (Additional Lanes)           $449,945  
o Originally scheduled in 2022, now scheduled in 2024 

• 100052464 (CN) Three Notch Road, Schillinger Rd to McDonald Rd (Additional Lanes)           $4,499,456  
o Originally scheduled in 2023, now scheduled in 2024 

• Projects of the Congestion Management Process 2020-2023  
o Government Street CMP Corridor, FY 2020             $625,000 

http://mobilempo.org/longrangeplan.html
http://mobilempo.org/longrangeplan.html
http://mobilempo.org/longrangeplan.html
http://mobilempo.org/PDFs/Mobile%20Mobility%20Study%20Final%20Report%2009OCT15.pdf
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http://mobilempo.org/PDFs/Mobile%20Mobility%20Study%20Final%20Report%2009OCT15.pdf
https://mobilempo.org/2018%20Publications/UPWP2018_Final.pdf
https://mobilempo.org/2018%20Publications/UPWP2018_Final.pdf
http://mobilempo.org/2016Documents/Final%20Mobile%20MPO%20FY2016%20-%20FY2019%20TIP%20with%20blank%20pages.pdf
http://mobilempo.org/2016Documents/Final%20Mobile%20MPO%20FY2016%20-%20FY2019%20TIP%20with%20blank%20pages.pdf
http://mobilempo.org/2016Documents/Final%20Mobile%20MPO%20FY2016%20-%20FY2019%20TIP%20with%20blank%20pages.pdf
http://www.mobilempo.org/Publications/Technical%20Report%20SARPC%20Model%20Calibration%20with%20AirSage%20Data%20(FINAL%20w%20Appendix).pdf
http://www.mobilempo.org/Publications/Technical%20Report%20SARPC%20Model%20Calibration%20with%20AirSage%20Data%20(FINAL%20w%20Appendix).pdf
http://www.mobilempo.org/
mailto:transportation@sarpc.org
https://algotraffic.com/
http://www.mobilempo.org/
https://vimeo.com/256427730#at=3
https://sarpc.org/community-development/
https://agingsouthalabama.org/
https://sarpc.org/employment-economic-development/
http://mobilempo.org/Documents/Governing/TCC%20CAC%20BYLAWS%20with%20semmes%20Final.pdf
http://mobilempo.org/Documents/Governing/TCC%20CAC%20BYLAWS%20with%20semmes%20Final.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/Mobile-Metropolitan-Planning-Organization-154573304725261/
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o Airport Blvd, Hillcrest Rd to Cody Rd, FY 2021        $625,000 
o University / Old Shell Road Corridor, FY 2022         $625,000 
o Moffett Road Corridor, FY 2023  $625,000 

• There also will be a discussion of the possibility to allow CMP projects more than one year $500,000 (fed) CMP Allocation; specifically 
Government Street downtown.  

 
Finally, there will be a discussion on the Envision 2045, the 25 year Long Range Transportation Plan.  ALL federally funded transportation projects 
must be derived from this plan. It is updated every five years, and must be fiscally constrained, meaning the federally funding must be identified 
for the each project in the Plan.  Currently, the I-10 Mobile River Bridge is not in the fiscally constrained Plan.  

 

 
MOBILE AREA TRANSIT SYSTEM FEASIBILITY STUDY is underway 

 
 

In August of 2019, a consultant selection committee selected VIA Mobility to perform the study. VIA Mobility has partnered with 
local group Goodwin, Mills, and Cawood as a sub consultant.  HERE is Via’s presentation from the kick-off.   

There is a lot of work to be done in a short amount of time.  This week, the consultants were meeting with some of the stakeholders. 
Please call Kevin Harrison for details.  

 
 

 

Envision2045 

Invest in your transportation Future 

Mobile, AL Metropolitan Area Long Range Transportation Plan 

https://www.envision2045.org/public-involvement.html 
 

 Envision2045 is multi-modal in scope, encompassing long-range plans for highway, public transportation, and bicycle and pedestrian 
networks. Regional growth, economic development, and accessibility within the study area along with environmental concerns 
necessitate that the long-range plan addresses not only improved vehicular travel but also improvements to alternative modes. 
Preservation of the existing transportation system coupled with enhancement of all modal choices will contribute to the 
improvement of the overall quality of life in the region. 
  
The South Alabama Regional Planning Commission(SARPC) invites decision makers, stakeholders, and members of the general public 
to participate in the development of the plan. SARPC is seeking feedback on transportation major infrastructure projects, initiatives 
and policies.  Transportation priorities such as congestion, freight, transit, roadways, bicycle and pedestrian, and other transportation 
modes will be addressed in the 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan. There will be a public meeting on the Draft Plan on January 
29th in the SARPC Board from 4:00- 6:30.  
  
Your comments help SARPC’s planners to develop a wide-ranging, action-oriented transportation plan. The Envision2045 plan being 
developed will also serve as a basis for allocating limited federal money aimed at roadways, bridges, and public transportation 
facilities.  The comment period on the early participation online survey is closed; however, there will be several more opportunities 
for the public to comment on the plan in the near future.  
  
Please contact Kevin Harrison at kharrison@sarpc.org  with any questions or requests for further information. 
 
Preliminary Survey Results have been posted HERE and will be updated as more of the questions are put into graph and chart form. 

  
 

FREIGHT DATA 

mailto:kharrison@sarpc.org
mailto:tpiper@sarpc.org
mailto:mwilliamson@sarpc.org
mailto:majohnson@sarpc.org
http://www.mobilempo.org/Planning%20Studies/Via%20Kickoff%20Transit%20Feasibliity%20Study.pdf
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mailto:kharrison@sarpc.org
https://www.envision2045.org/public-involvement.html


APM Terminals has provided us with their fourth quarterly survey report. Just as last quarter, for two days APM Terminals had on-
board tablets for drivers to answer a series of questions in terms of where they came from and where they are going.  APM Terminals 
will continue to gather this information quarterly for our benefit of validating truck data for the travel demand forecasting model. 

 
  

 
  

FY 2020-2023 TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM (TIP)  NOW ONLINE 

  
The TIP represents a four year program (2020-2023) for improvements in the various transportation systems located within the 
Mobile study area as identified in the Mobile MPO’s Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP), the twenty-five year plan for the Mobile 
Urban area Destination 2040. The LRTP establishes the transportation programs that are needed to meet travel demand by the 
study year and study area. LRTP projects that become funded are moved into the TIP and submitted to the Alabama Department of 
Transportation (ALDOT), where they are programmed into the State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP). For MPO projects, 
TIP project selection is based on priorities established by MPO member governments and the availability of funds through the 
Surface Transportation Attributable program. For other projects, ALDOT has discretion of project funding based on availability of 
funds from various types of funding categories.  Most often, projects in the TIP are derived from the LRTP. The TIP guides ALDOT in 
its annual allocation of funds for transportation improvements and becomes a part of the STIP. 
  
ArcGIS Online is now being utilized by MPO staff to map all federally funded surface transportation projects within our area. Check 
it out HERE.  

 

Mobile River Bridge and Bayway Project: 

http://mobileriverbridge.com/ 

About the project: 

The Mobile River Bridge and Bayway project would reduce congestion on I-10 in South Alabama through the addition of additional 
capacity: a new six-lane bridge over the Mobile River, full replacement of the existing Bayway with an eight-lane structure, and 
redevelopment of seven interchanges. The project would run from Virginia Street in Mobile to the US 90/98 interchange in Baldwin 
County. Information in the project is available at www.MobileRiverBridge.com.   

The Alabama Department of Transportation on August 28, 2019 ceased project 

development efforts on the proposed Mobile River Bridge & Bayway.  

 

Recent Scheduling Changes This Week for Mobile 

The target start date, plan status, or project engineers estimated amount has changed for the following:  

Project : 100060154 ( CN ) 
Federal aid number : NHF 0158 (505)   
County : MOBILE 

http://mobilempo.org/Documents/Planning/Final%20Mobile%20MPO%20FY2020%20-%20FY2023%20TIP%20.pdf
https://mobilempo.org/longrangeplan.html
https://arcg.is/L9XSj
http://mobileriverbridge.com/
http://www.mobileriverbridge.com/


Project Description : SR-158 EXTENSION LOTT ROAD OVERPASS AND JUG HANDLE. GRADE, DRAIN, BASE, PAVE, AND BRIDGE (EB SEABURY 
CREEK TRIBUTARY AND PARTIAL LOTT ROAD) 
Old Engineers Estimate : $25,355,665.00 
New Engineers Estimate : $25,397,685.56 
 
Project : 100068084 ( UT ) 
Federal aid number : NHF 0158 (505)   
County : MOBILE 
Project Description : SR-158 EXTENSION LOTT ROAD OVERPASS AND JUG HANDLE. GRADE, DRAIN, BASE, PAVE AND BRIDGE (EB SEABURY CREEK 
TRIBUTARY AND PARTIAL LOTT ROAD) 
Old Engineers Estimate : $363,600.00 
New Engineers Estimate : $381,362.73 
 
Project : 100037215 ( CN ) 
Federal aid number : DBMB-STPMB 7550 (600)   
County : MOBILE 
Project Description : ZEIGLER BLVD ADDITIONAL LANES FROM ATHEY RD TO FOREST HILL DR 
Old Target start date : April 03, 2020 
New Target start date : April 24, 2020 
 
Project : 100068763 ( CN ) 
Federal aid number : RASTPAA 4915 
County : MOBILE 
Project Description : RESURFACING, WIDENING AND TRAFFIC STRIPE ON CR-33 (DAWES ROAD) FROM APPROXIMATELY 400 FT NORTH OF 
SCOTT DAIRY LOOP ROAD SOUTH TO APPROXIMATELY 850 FT SOUTH OF COTTAGE HILL ROAD - MCP 49-82-15 
Old Target start date : May 29, 2020 
New Target start date : July 31, 2020 
 
Project : 100069442 ( CN ) 
Federal aid number : NH 0042 (538)   
County : MOBILE 
Project Description : INSTALLATION OF NEW GENERATOR TO REPLACE EXISTING GENERATOR FOR BANKHEAD TUNNEL AND ITS DEVICES 
Old Engineers Estimate : $1,099,883.00 
New Engineers Estimate : $1,097,001.75 
 
Project : 100066703 ( CN ) 
Federal aid number : STPMB 0016 
County : MOBILE 
Project Description : INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENTS - CONGESTION MANAGEMENT PROCESS - SR-16 (US-90) FROM BROAD STREET TO 
BANKHEAD TUNNEL 
Old Target start date : January 15, 2020 
New Target start date : February 15, 2020 
 
Project : 100060154 ( CN ) 
Federal aid number : NHF 0158 (505)   
County : MOBILE 
Project Description : SR-158 EXTENSION LOTT ROAD OVERPASS AND JUG HANDLE. GRADE, DRAIN, BASE, PAVE, AND BRIDGE (EB SEABURY 
CREEK TRIBUTARY AND PARTIAL LOTT ROAD) 
Old Engineers Estimate : $25,161,676.00 
New Engineers Estimate : $25,355,665.81 
 
Project : 100037215 ( CN ) 
Federal aid number : DBMB-STPMB 7550 (600)   
County : MOBILE 
Project Description : ZEIGLER BLVD ADDITIONAL LANES FROM ATHEY RD TO FOREST HILL DR 
Old Target start date : February 28, 2020 
New Target start date : April 03, 2020 
 
Project : 100067738 ( CN ) 
Federal aid number : RHCH RR18 (902)   
County : MOBILE 
Project Description : RAILROAD CROSSING IMPROVEMENTS, MARKINGS, LIGHTS, BELLS, LEGENDS, GATES, SIGNS AND SIGNALS ON FERRY 
AVENUE AT NORFOLK SOUTHERN RAILROAD DOT# 727825T AND ALABAMA AND GULF COAST RAILWAY DOT# 665312V IN SARALAND 
Old Engineers Estimate : $354,000.00 
New Engineers Estimate : $557,753.50 
 

 

South Alabama RPO Updates 

 
  

Rural Planning Organization (RPO) Meeting  



The South Alabama Regional Planning Commission (SARPC) had a meeting of the Rural Planning Organization (RPO) Committee last Thursday, 
September 19, 2019 at the Baldwin County Central Annex at 22251 Palmer Street in Robertsdale, Alabama. 

Items discussed were current and future transportation projects in the rural areas of our region by the ALDOT Southwest Regional Office. 

Other items on the agenda included: 

 Adoption of the minutes of the previous meeting  

• Review and adoption of the Fiscal Year 2020 Work Program (available for review online at 
http://www.mobilempo.org/RPODocuments.html 

  

• Updating the RPO Transportation Plan with Project List (attached and available for review online at 
http://www.mobilempo.org/RPODocuments.html  

  

Projects in Region Let January 31st, 2020 

 
MOBILE COUNTY  

• For constructing the Planing, Resurfacing, Guardrail Installation, and Traffic Stripe on SR-193 from the intersection of SR-163 to the 
juction of Higgins Road in Cypress Shores. Length 3.699 mi. The Bracket Estimate on this project is from $1,897,956 to $2,319,724 . 

 

• For constructing the Planing, Resurfacing, and Traffic Stripe on SR-188 from the junction of Franklin Road north of Grand Bay to the 
junction of Lakeland Drive. Length 4.011 mi. The Bracket Estimate on this project is from $737,958 to $901,948 . 

 
BALDWIN COUNTY 
None at this time 
 
ESCAMBIA  COUNTY 
None at this time 

What’s Under Construction?  Project Status 

Legislative Updates 

 
The Senate is in session. The House returned January 7. 
 
Key Dates to Watch in 2020 
Welcome to 2020, regional leaders! Brace yourselves for a busy year in Washington and on the election trail. Several important 
legislative deadlines have been set in the second part of the year. But any federal legislative work this year will undoubtedly be 
compressed (or unfortunately, delayed) by the November presidential election. Here are some key dates for you to keep in mind: 

• February 3: Iowa Caucuses Take Place 
• February 4: State of the Union Address 
• May 22: Several federal health programs expire, including:  

o Temporary Assistance for Needy Families program 
o Community health programs 
o Medicare programs 

• July 13-16: Democratic National Convention in Milwaukee, WI 
• August 3-September 4: House Summer Recess 
• August 10-September 4: Senate Summer Recess 
• August 24-27: Republican National Convention in Charlotte, NC 
• September 30: Several critical deadlines, including:  

o Fiscal Year 2021 Appropriations 
o Surface transportation authorization (FAST Act) 
o National Flood Insurance Program 
o Water Resources Development Act (WRDA) reauthorization 

• November 3: Election Day 

 

Time to Cut the Red Tape and Modernize U.S. Infrastructure 
By Seth Hammett January 8, 2020 

The National Environmental Policy Act, or NEPA, was signed into law nearly 50 years ago and hasn’t received a significant 
update since 1986. This legislation was designed to ensure the proper evaluation and protection of the environment before, during 
and after construction of infrastructure projects in the corresponding area.  

http://www.mobilempo.org/RPODocuments.html
http://www.mobilempo.org/RPODocuments.html
http://alitsweb2.dot.state.al.us/RoadConditions
http://rp.dot.state.al.us/ProgressProjects/


Unfortunately, activists frequently abuse theNEPA review process by dragging out environmental impact assessments and blocking 
the development of, as well as improvements to, critical roads, bridges and energy infrastructure across the country. Their efforts 
cause uncertainty around timelines and costs, making projects uneconomical and, without updating NEPA, many will never be built.   

The Council on Environmental Quality is looking to streamline NEPA permitting and enforcement. These reforms will continue to 
protect the environment while increasing investment in a variety of infrastructure projects, including lower-carbon energy 
options like natural gas and renewables which have helped drive emissions down to their lowest levels in a generation. A modernized 
NEPA will also strengthen America’s energy independence. That means more jobs, cleaner energy, and increased economic growth 
from Mobile to Huntsville.  

NEPA was designed to benefit both Americans and the environment. Further attempts at shutdowns or delays for beneficial 
infrastructure projects, like Alabama’s Sabal Trail pipeline, will cost taxpayers more time and millions of dollars. We need to cut red 
tape and burdensome regulations, put Alabamians to work, and develop our great state for future generations. Modernizing the 
NEPA process will be a great first step.  

 

Rural health care a priority in 2020 Ala. legislative session 
By Lydia Nusbaum | January 7, 2020 at 3:08 PM CST - Updated January 7 at 9:37 PM 

 

MONTGOMERY, Ala. (WSFA) - Ways to strengthen rural health care are expected to be discussed during the 2020 legislative session, 
which begins on Feb. 4. 
 
States around the country are dealing with a health care crisis, including Alabama, where 13 hospitals have closed within the state in 
about a decade. Seven of those were in rural parts of the state, according to the Alabama Hospital Association. 
 
Speaker of the House Rep. Mac McCutcheon, R-Huntsville, said there are still questions surrounding ways to solve the issue. 
 
“Having health care in any community is so important,” he said. “When you start looking at the overall rural health care plan to 
include the hospitals, there’s just a lot of questions out there.” 
 
Both President Pro Tempore Sen. Del Marsh, R-Anniston, and McCutcheon questioned whether hospitals are absolutely needed in 
rural communities. 
 
“There are many of those communities that you could not justify a hospital being there. We wish we could put a hospital in every 
community, but you just can’t justify it on the financial side,” Marsh said. “We’ve got to make sure we can provide adequate health 
care to our citizens." 
 
He suggested they look at medical transport as one solution for people to receive the care they need. 
 
“Maybe that’s the answer. Where at least if you’re in a rural community and you know you’re going to have good access to 
transportation to medical care, that could be a solution to come of these problems,” Marsh said. 
 
McCutcheon suggested depending on more clinics instead of hospitals. 
 
“Is a hospital facility what is needed in certain areas to provide the proper care?” McCutcheon said. 
Marsh wants to target efforts at why hospitals have left in communities. 
 
“Is it because there are not enough doctors?” he said. 
 
He anticipates future legislation that would encourage more doctors to work in rural areas. 
 
Alabama Hospital Association Executive Vice President Danne Howard said having a clinic is not the same as having a hospital. HERE 
 
 

Funding Opportunities 

 
U.S. Department of Transportation Announces Funding Opportunity for Roadway Safety Tools 

WASHINGTON – The U.S. Department of Transportation today published a Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) to build the 
capacity of state, local, and tribal governments to use innovative data tools and information to improve roadway safety. 

“This is part of the Department’s ongoing effort to utilize predictive data analytics to identify and address systemic factors 
contributing to crashes and improve roadway safety in communities across America,” said U.S. Transportation Secretary Elaine L. 
Chao. 

https://www.wsfa.com/authors/lydia-nusbaum/
https://www.wsfa.com/2020/01/07/rural-health-care-priority-ala-legislative-session/


The NOFO is an important step in the Department’s Safety Data Initiative, which helps communities devise policies to reduce roadway 
fatalities. This funding opportunity makes available up to $3 million to develop, refine, and deploy safety tools that address specific 
roadway safety problems. The Department anticipates making awards of $250,000 to $500,000 to each successful applicant. 

Eligible applicants are state or local governments, metropolitan planning organizations and regional governments, other political 
subdivisions of a state or local government, and tribal governments. The funding complements existing safety data improvement 
programs at the Federal Highway Administration, the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, and the Federal Motor Carrier 
Safety Administration by focusing on improving data tools practitioners use to inform their policy and decision-making. 

The NOFO is available on grants.gov at: https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=322472 

On December 3, 2019 at 2:30 PM ET, the Department held a webinar to provide an overview of this funding opportunity. Information 
about the webinar is available on the Department’s Safety Data Initiative webpages. 

Applications are due by January 17, 2019 at 3:00 PM ET. 

 

Opportunity Zones 

EDA's Opportunity Zone Web Page 

EDA now has an EDA Opportunity Zone Web page for economic development stakeholders and others to use as a resource to further 
help foster job creation and attract private investment to support development in economically distressed areas across the United 
States. 

 
Section 5307, 5310, and 5311: Using Non-DOT Funds for Local Match 

The Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) Administration for Community Living (ACL) has worked with the National Aging 
and Disability Transportation Center to clarify the ability of grantees to use Older Americans Act Title IIIB Supportive Services Funds 
to match Federal Transit Administration (FTA) programs.  These FTA programs include Urbanized Area Formula Grants (Section 
5307), Enhanced Mobility of Seniors and People with Disabilities (Section 5310), and Formula Grants for Rural Areas (Section 
5311).  This information has been publicized  HERE 

 
  

To stay up to date on all of the many grants that are available visit www.grants.gov. 
   

Just For Fun (THIS IS SATIRE, AND JUST FOR FUN) 

 
Boot Scootin Boogie... 
This week, someone rode an electric scooter IN THE WALLACE TUNNEL.  The scooters are supposed to follow the rules of the road like a bicycle, 
and are not allowed on sidewalks in the downtown district, according to the FOX 10 news.  What “drove” someone to do something so 
dangerous, as to ride a scooter through the Wallace Tunnel? Was it a drunken bet? Was it a lost tourist? Or was it a thrill seeker?  It is only a 
matter of time before someone brings an electric scooter here: 

 
Ironically this is called “Public Safety Memorial Park”.  What else should we not do with these scooters? 
 
No tandem riding, no wheelies, and no “riding the rail”..  

https://www.transportation.gov/content/safety-data-initiative
https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=322472
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No jumps, stair jumping, and no dangerous scooter gangs.  

  
 

 
 

In the News 

 

Uber debuts it’s all-electric flying taxi at Consumer Electronics Show 
Jan. 07, 2020 - 3:35 - Uber Elevate head of business development Wyatt Smith on the company’s flying taxi. 

HERE 
 

 
 

https://video.foxbusiness.com/v/6120419787001/#sp=show-clips


The Department of Transportation has identified transportation assets 

that fall within Opportunity Zones with the goal of driving investment 

of all types to these important areas .  

Despite the growing national economy, economically distressed communities are located in every corner of the Unit ed States 

and its territories. These communities have high levels of poverty, failing schools, job scarcity, and a lack of 

investment.   A new tax incentive ðOpportunity Zones ðwas created to spur economic development and job creation by 

encouraging long - term  investment in low - income communities nationwide.  

Read about our partnerôs roles in Opportunity Zones:  

• Housing and Urban Development:  Implementation Plan for The  White House Opportunity and Revitalization Council  

• The IRS: Tax reform creates opportunity zone tax incentive   

• Treasury Department  Community Development Financial Institutions Fund  

The Opportunity Zone designation encourages investment in communities  by granting investors extensive Federal tax 

advantages for using their capital gains to finance new projects and enterprises. There are more than  8,700 designated 

Qualified Opportunity Zones located in all 50 States, the District of Columbia , and five United States territories . Of the 

Qualified Opportunity Zones 40 percent are in rural census tracts, 38 percent are in urban tracts, and 22 percent are in 

suburban tracts.    

South Alabama Opportunity Zones  

 

 
https://www.transportation.gov/sites/dot.gov/files/docs/subdoc/906/build-fact-sheet2019.pdf 
 

 

Fairhope is installing LED Sidewalks and Crosswalks 
HERE 

https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/Main/documents/WHORC-Implementation-Plan.pdf
https://www.irs.gov/newsroom/tax-reform-creates-opportunity-zone-tax-incentive
https://www.cdfifund.gov/Pages/Opportunity-Zones.aspx
https://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-drop/n-18-48.pdf
https://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-drop/n-18-48.pdf
https://www.transportation.gov/sites/dot.gov/files/docs/subdoc/906/build-fact-sheet2019.pdf
https://www.fox10tv.com/led-sidewalk-crossings-in-fairhope/video_ae454053-4e74-51ae-88c2-2164b4e1852f.html


 
 

 

Delays expected as Diverging Diamond work continues 

by: Blake Brown 
 
Posted: Jan 7, 2020 / 04:16 PM CST / Updated: Jan 7, 2020 / 04:16 PM CST 
 
MALBIS, Ala. (WKRG) – Construction on Highway 181 has started for the newest interchange project, the Diverging Diamond. For months 
construction has been taking place at the ramps leading on and off of Interstate 10 in Malbis. The new concept is aimed at alleviating traffic 
congestion and other issues in the area. 
 
On Tuesday northbound traffic on Highway 181 was down to one lane. The inside lane was closed through much of the day while work began on 
the stretch of roadway. 
 

 
Alabama Department of Transportation crews plan to work on portions of Highway 181 over the next few months. Starting Tuesday alternating 
lane closures will be seen in the area from 9 a.m. until 4 p.m. daily. 
 
Drivers should expect heavier than usual traffic. 
 
To view the Diverging Diamond concept video and to follow the lane closure updates, visit the Eastern Shore Diverging Diamond Facebook page 
here. 

 
 

US-31 Widening Project Update 

Crews are placing the crushed aggregate layer on the widened portion of US-31 by Old Mobile Rd. in preparation for asphalt. 

Crews continue clearing alongside US-31 eastbound near the Wakefield subdivision in preparation for widening. 

https://www.fox10tv.com/led-sidewalk-crossings-in-fairhope/video_ae454053-4e74-51ae-88c2-2164b4e1852f.html
https://www.wkrg.com/baldwin-county/delays-expected-as-diverging-diamond-work-continues/


 
 

U.S. Population Growing Very Slowly, Census Bureau Says 

By Andrea Noble  JANUARY 2, 2020 

Ten states lost residents in 2019. But despite the country’s population gains slowing to a crawl, some states are 
attracting more residents, with Idaho and Nevada growing fastest. 

New York lost more residents than any other state in the country, but West Virginia lost the biggest percentage of its population in 
2019, according to Census Bureau data released this week. 

The U.S. population grew by about 1.5 million people between 2018 and 2019, but the country’s growth is slowing with births on the 
decline in 42 states, according to the new data from the bureau. 

More than 3.9 million people were born in the United States and 2.8 million people died, resulting in a natural population increase 
of 956,674 people. It’s the first time in decades that the nation’s natural growth was less than 1 million people, according to Census 
officials. 

In a Brookings Institution report using the Census data, William Frey, a senior fellow, projected that the last decade will end up with 
the slowest population growth for any 10-year period in U.S. history. He noted that this reflects an aging population, with fewer 
young people under 18. 

“The 2010s was a decade of fewer births, more deaths, and uneven immigration,” he wrote. 

International migration to the United States, which has been on the decline since 2017, also grew the U.S. population by about 
600,000 people. 

The state that saw the largest percent decrease in population was West Virginia, which lost .7% of its population. Approximately 
22,500 people died, 17,800 people were born, and 7,400 people moved out of West Virginia, leading to a net loss of about 12,100 
residents. The state, dubbed ground zero for the opioid epidemic, leads the nation in opioid-related overdose deaths.  

The state was one of four that saw more deaths than births in 2019. Deaths also outpaced births in Maine, New Hampshire and 
Vermont. A total of 24 states reported an increase in deaths from 2018 to 2019. 

Domestic migration also contributed significantly to population decreases in some states in 2019. The states that saw the greatest 
number of people move away were California, New York and Illinois, which each lost more than 100,000 residents. 

Donald Trump was among those who left New York in 2019, with the president and first lady filing to change their official residence 
to Palm Beach, Florida where the Mar-a-Lago resort is located. 

Combined with births and deaths, New York lost more residents than any other state, with a net population decrease of about 76,700 
people. 

https://www.census.gov/newsroom/press-releases/2019/popest-nation.html
https://www.brookings.edu/research/population-change-and-the-projected-change-in-congressional-representation/
https://www.wvpublic.org/post/opioid-recovery-appalachias-ground-zero#stream/0
https://www.drugabuse.gov/opioid-summaries-by-state/west-virginia-opioid-summary
https://www.foxbusiness.com/money/trump-leaving-new-york-florida


About half of registered voters in California have considered leaving the state, according to a recent poll by the University of 
California, Berkeley. Voters said the biggest driver behind their consideration was the high cost of housing in the state, followed by 
high taxes and California’s political culture. On the other hand, 50% of California residents in the same poll described the state as 
“one of the best places to live. “Despite the decline in births and shifting migration patterns, 40 states and the District of Columbia 
saw population increases between 2018 and 2019.  

Idaho, where the population grew by 2.1%, had the greatest percentage increase in population. More than 27,000 people moved to 
the state from elsewhere—so many coming from California, in fact, that some locals describe feeling resentful of the newcomers.  

Nevada, Arizona and Utah tied for the next greatest percentage increase in population, with each state experiencing 1.7% growth in 
population over the last year. 

 
Transportation Research 

 

USDOT Seeking Insight For National Freight Strategic Plan 
editor@aashto.org January 3, 2020 

The U.S. Department of Transportation issued a request for information on December 27 to help develop a National Freight Strategic Plan 
or NFSP that includes 11 “statutorily required components” mandated by the Fixing America’s Surface Transportation or FAST Act to 
address the needs of multimodal freight transportation. 

“The safe and efficient movement of freight is vital to the Nation’s economic growth and to the creation of well-paying jobs for millions of 
Americans,” the agency said in its request. “The department seeks information from the public, including stakeholders – state and local 
agencies, private owners and operators, industry trade groups, shippers and beneficial cargo owners – to aid development of the NFSP.” 

The USDOT noted that a national freight strategy “will be helpful” in terms of infrastructure planning as it estimates that freight tonnage 
will increase by 44 percent between 2015 and 2045, placing increased strain on a system that moves approximately 18 billion tons of 
freight annually across the country via all modes of transportation. 

The agency added that key aspects of this NFSP include: an assessment of the condition and performance of the national multimodal freight 
network; freight volume forecasts over five, 10, and 20-year periods; identification of major freight gateways and as well as bottlenecks; 
an assessment of statutory, regulatory, technological, institutional, financial, and other barriers to improved freight transportation 
performance; a process for improving collaboration on multistate projects. 

 

NHTSA Highlights Decline In Highway Crash Fatalities 
editor@aashto.org January 3, 2020 

The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration noted on December 20 that highway crash fatalities for the first nine months of 2019 
declined by 2.2 percent compared to the first nine months of 2018; a trend that made the third quarter of 2019 the eighth consecutive 
year-to-year quarterly decline in fatalities since the fourth quarter of 2017. 

Concurrently, preliminary data from the Federal Highway Administration indicated that vehicle miles traveled or VMT during the first nine 
months of 2019 increased by approximately 24 billion miles, or roughly one percent, versus the same period in 2018. As a result, the fatality 
rate for the first nine months of 2019 decreased to 1.10 fatalities per 100 million VMT, down from the 1.13 fatalities in the first nine months 
of 2018, NHTSA said. 

That corresponds to a year-over-year decline in fatalities the agency noted from 2017 to 2018. NHTSA’s data indicated that overall highway 
crash fatalities declined 2.4 percent in 2018 – dropping to 36,560 deaths from 37,473 in 2017 – with the fatality rate per 100 million vehicle 
miles traveled decreasing by 3.4 percent; from 1.17 in 2017 to 1.13 in 2018, the lowest fatality rate since 2014. 

Those trends also dovetail with the goal of the ‘Toward Zero Deaths’ coalition – which the American Association of State Highway and 
Transportation Officials joined nearly five years ago – to eliminate U.S. roadway fatalities. 

Reducing highway fatalities and injuries is also an emphasis area of Patrick McKenna, director of the Missouri Department of Transportation 
and AASHTO’s 2019-2020 president. 

“Despite tremendous advances in technology and millions invested in [driver] education, the annual loss of life on our nation’s roads is 
staggering,” he explained upon his election as AASHTO’s president at the organization’s annual meeting in October 2019. 

https://escholarship.org/uc/item/96j2704t
https://www.latimes.com/california/story/2019-11-10/go-back-to-california-wave-of-newcomers-fuels-backlash-in-boise
https://aashtojournal.org/author/editor/
https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2019/12/27/2019-27897/national-freight-strategic-plan-request-for-information
https://aashtojournal.org/author/editor/
https://aashtojournal.org/2019/10/25/nhtsa-traffic-fatalities-declined-in-2018-even-as-vmt-increased/
https://news.transportation.org/Pages/031315zero.aspx
https://aashtojournal.org/2019/10/11/transportation-safety-funding-will-be-emphasis-areas-for-new-aashto-president/


McKenna noted that AASHTO will continue its role in the Towards Zero Deaths and Vision Zero national coalitions while “facilitating a 
conversation” with state DOTs and local communities to consider ways to deploy “innovative infrastructure designs and technologies” to 
more safely accommodate pedestrians, bicyclists, and scooter users. 

NHTSA Acting Administrator James Owens added in a statement that “dangerous actions continue to plague drivers,” such 
as speeding, distraction, and driving under the influence of drugs or alcohol. 

“The path forward calls for a combination of policies, research, and action that requires committed and sustained effort from state, local, 
and Federal governments; and from highway safety partners, schools, and communities – all committed to reducing fatalities on our 
nation’s roads,” he added. 

To that end, Mike Tooley – director of the Montana Department of Transportation and chairman of AASHTO’s Committee on Safety – 
explained in a recent video that state DOTs can engage in several key strategies to help reduce highway fatalities and injuries; hopefully 
one day eradicating them altogether. 

 

Aspen Institute Releases Rural Development Research 

 
Posted on: November 20th, 2019 by Carrie Kissel 
 
The Aspen Institute Community Strategies Group has released the new research report Rural Development Hubs: Strengthening 
America’s Rural Innovation Infrastructure.  The report is drawn from interviews with 43 rural development practitioners to address 
what works to address community and economic development in rural America.  The report focuses on the roles of intermediaries, 
called Rural Development Hubs in the report, that operate on a regional level to improve assets, increase local ownership and 
control of assets, and address equity and inclusion.  NADO member Region Five Development Commission was one of the 
organizations featured in the report.  Learn more at www.aspeninstitute.org/blog-posts/rural-development-hubs-report. 

 

 

2020 Alabama Recreational Trails Conference 

 
  

Gulf State Park Lodge, Gulf Shores, AL 
Conference: Feb. 6-7 - $195 Registration 

Outdoor Mobile Workshops: Feb. 5 - $50 Registration 
Registration Extended to: Monday, Jan. 27, 2020 

A fun and informative gathering for those who plan, develop 
and manage recreational trails in Alabama. 

 

https://www.nhtsa.gov/press-releases/roadway-fatality-reduction-nine-months-2019
https://www.nado.org/author/ckissel/
https://www.aspeninstitute.org/programs/community-strategies-group/
https://www.aspeninstitute.org/blog-posts/rural-development-hubs-report/
https://www.aspeninstitute.org/blog-posts/rural-development-hubs-report/
http://www.aspeninstitute.org/blog-posts/rural-development-hubs-report


 

Wednesday, Feb. 5 - Outdoor Mobile Workshops (10 a.m.-3 p.m.) 

Gulf State Park Trails Bicycle Tour  
Bicycle along several miles of GSP’s 28 miles of new and highly innovative multi-use trails and learn how they were planned and 
developed under the Gulf State Park Enhancement Project to enhance visitor experience to this remarkable coastal state park. Bicycles 
provided by Orange Beach. Cycling experience is required.  You are required to bring your own helmet to participate. 
 
Limited to 15 participants. $50 Registration 
 

Orange Beach Canoe Trail Tour  
Kayaking tour of several sections of the 15 mile-long Orange Beach Canoe Trail, exploring the coves, bayous, and islands around the 
Orange Beach Peninsula. Learn about the trail’s creation and the infrastructure (12 launch sites) and public information system that make 
it a popular destination for paddlers. Kayaks, paddles, and personal flotation devices provided. Wear wet-weather gear to keep you dry 
and shoes that can get wet. 
 
Limited to 12 participants. $50 Registration 
 

Explore the Hugh Branyon Backcountry Trail & Bon Secour NWR by Bike and by Foot 

Bicycle 7 miles through Gulf State Park and out the Fort Morgan Peninsula to the Bon Secour National Wildlife Refuge along the 
wonderful multi-use paths of the Hugh Branyon Backcountry Trail, and then explore the nature paths through the Refuge by foot. You’ll 
experience beautiful protected natural areas of Alabama’s Gulf Coast and view the unique plants, birds, and other animals that call this 
region home while learning how public agencies created and manage these trails. Bicycles provided by Orange Beach. Cycling experience 
required. You are required to bring your own helmet to participate. 
 
Limited to 12 participants.  $50 Registration 
 

Thursday, Feb. 6, and Friday, Feb. 7 - Trails Conference - $195 Registration Fee 
Check in begins 7:30 AM on Thursday, Feb. 6, conference concludes on Friday, Feb. 7 at 11:30 PM 

This conference is intended for recreational trail operators and user groups and will highlight case studies 
demonstrating best practices in recreational trail project planning, management, construction, and maintenance.  

 
 

Transportation Dictionary 

The USDOT released a searchable online dictionary that includes over 9,000 transportation terms and acronyms. The terms were 
collected from a variety of public and private transportation publications and databases. This dictionary presents over 9,000 terms 
and acronyms related to transportation. The terms and acronyms were obtained from various transportation publications and 
databases which exist within the federal government, private organizations, Canada and Mexico.  

Search Tips 

·        Sources are listed in parenthesis after the definition. 

·        None of the searches are case sensitive. Searching for PEDESTRIAN will produce the same results as searching for 

        pedestrian. 

·       The Dictionary searches for the word, phrase or acronym as it is entered and returns all records that match or contain that 
word, phrase or acronym. For example, searching for pedestrian will return records for pedestrian and pedestrian walkway. 

Click HERE for the search engine. 

http://www.rita.dot.gov/dictionary/index.xml

